Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
State Board of Education
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
6A-1.039
Supplemental Educational Services in Title I Schools

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 39, No. 14, January 22, 2013 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.
The Summary of Statement of Estimated Regulatory Costs and Legislative Ratification has been corrected as follows:

The agency has determined that the proposed rule is not expected to require legislative ratification based on the statement of estimated regulatory costs.
The agency has determined that the proposed rule will not have an adverse impact on small business or likely increase directly or indirectly regulatory costs in excess of $200,000 in the aggregate within one year after the implementation of the rule. A SERC, however, has been prepared. This determination is based upon a number of factors. Firstly, it is expected that far fewer entities will be impacted by the rule, based upon legislative changes that removed the obligation of school districts to fund SES. Secondly, the provisions in the proposed rule that might have increased costs have been removed. These are the provisions setting maximum billing hourly rates, maximum student-to-tutor ratio and maximum length of tutoring sessions. With the removal of these provisions, it is expected that the proposed rule will not have any adverse impact on small business or result in any increase in regulatory costs.
